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Hollis	Energy	Committee	meeting	minutes	2022-12-08:	
Attendees:  present, R remote, X not present: 

1. X  Venu Rao 

2. � Mike Leavitt (Secretary) 

3. X   Paul Happy  

4. �  Adam Jacobs 

5. �  Christina Marmonti (Alt) 

6. �  Steve Ettelson      

 

7. �  Paul Armstrong (Select Board rep)  

8. X  Eitan Zeira 

9. X  Lori Radke (Town Admin)  

10. X  Joan Cudworth (DPW) 

11. � Phillip Stephenson 

12. � Dave Johnson (Alt) 

Meeting started at 6:07pm.    

 

Action	Items:	
1) Paul H. gathering energy data on HBHS & Middle School 

2) Christina to forward info about the energy efficiency class 

3) Phillip to contact Bob Feder about his community power petition warrant 

 

November	10th	2022	Meeting	Minutes:	 		
The minutes from the Nov  10th Committee Meeting were approved 6­0­0 

 

Committee	Membership	Changes:	 	
Mike acknowledged the elevation of Steve Ettelson to regular committee member status and Dave Johnson to Alternate.  Both were 

approved at the 5 Dec BOS meeting. 

 

LES	Conference	Review:			
Christina and Adam reviewed their experience at the LES conference in Oct.  Christina was particularly impressed by an energy efficiency 

class designed for children.  She will send out links to it and other contacts she collected.  Mike suggested it might be worth forwarding 

the class info to the SAU for possible use there.  

 

HB	Coop	Energy	Projects:	
Mike spoke to the Coop Board about any existing capital development plans they have.  They have just engaged Energy Efficient 

Investments in Merrimack to review the Coop’s capital needs and help develop a Capital Investment Plan (CIP).  They will share that 

data with HEC as it becomes available. 

 

Energy	Workshops:	
Phillip indicated that town resident Bob Feder is submitting a petition warrant article about having Hollis join a community power 

group.  Phillip will contact Bob about the details of his petition warrant and to see if he would be interested in doing an informational 

meeting at Lawerance Barn early next year to inform residents about it.   

 

Town	Hall	Energy	Audit:	 	
Paul Armstrong indicated he has spoken to other selectmen about the recent Town Hall EverSource Energy Audit recommendations.  He 

subsequently attended a meeting with maintenance personnel at Town Hall.  A plan is being put together to repair the 5 broken zone 

valves and to install floor insulation per the audit recommendations.   

  

Adjourned  6:55pm,    Next Scheduled Meeting:  6pm, 12 Jan. 2022 

 

Respectfully submitted,  Mike Leavitt 


